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FairWork
Commission

11 October 2016

Mr Mark Douglass
Acting President, New South Wales Branch
Pharmacy Guild of Australia

Sent by email: des.malone@nsw.quild.org.au

Dear Mr Douglass

Re: Lodgement of financial accounts and statements — Pharmacy Guild of Australia,
New South Wales Branch - year ended 30 June 2016 (FR2016/278)

| refer to the financial report for the year ended 30 June 2016 for the Pharmacy Guild of
Australia, New South Wales Branch. The documents were lodged with the Fair Work
Commission on 6 October 2016.

The financial report has been filed. The financial report was filed based on a primary review.
This involved examining whether the financial reporting timelines required under s.253,
S.265, s.266 and s.268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) have
been satisfied, all documents required under s.268 of the RO Act were lodged and that
various disclosure requirements under the Australian Accounting Standards, RO Act and
Reporting Guidelines have been complied with. A primary review does not examine all
disclosure requirements.

Please note the financial report for the year ending 30 June 2017 may be subject to an
advanced compliance review.*

You are not required to take any further action in relation to the report lodged. | make the
following comments to assist you when preparing next year’s report.

Disclosure of capitation fees to another reporting unit

Reporting Guideline 16(b) requires that where capitation fees to another reporting unit are
paid, the name of each such reporting unit is to be disclosed? in either the Statement of
Comprehensive Income or the notes. The name of the entity to which the amount of
$1,136,098 was paid was not disclosed. In future years please ensure that this expense is
disclosed in accordance with the Reporting Guidelines.

A copy of the checklist used in an advanced compliance review is available at
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/documents/organisations/factsheets/org-financial-report-checklist-
advanced.pdf

Zj.e. in addition to the amount paid
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Reporting Requirements

On the FWC website a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and
associated timelines are available. The most recent copy of the Reporting Guidelines and a
model set of financial statements can also be found. The FWC recommends reporting units
use this model as it assists in ensuring compliance with the Fair Work (Registered
Organisations) Act 2009, the s.253 Reporting Guidelines and the Australian Accounting
Standards. Access to this information may be obtained via this link.?

If you require further information on the financial reporting requirements of the Act, or wish to
discuss the above, | may be contacted by email at
stephen.kellett@fwc.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Kellett
Senior Adviser
Regulatory Compliance Branch

3 https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/compliance-governance/financial-reporting
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